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The Victoria Theatre Trust - Annual General Meeting – 21 Sept 2016 

Treasurers Report and Presentation of Annual Accounts  

For the Year Ended 31 October 2015 

 

Introduction 

I have pleasure in presenting the annual accounts for the Victoria Theatre Trust Board for the year 

ended 31 October 2015. 

Our Trust Deed requires that these annual accounts are approved by the Trust Board, and this was 

done at a special meeting on 20 April 2016. 

Accordingly, while this meeting is not formally required to approve and adopt these accounts, I will 

provide a full overview of the financial results, and the set of accounts provided to you tonight are, 

due to our status as a charitable trust, publicly available documents. 

 

Overview of Financial Results 

These accounts have been prepared in accordance with Generally Accepted Accounting Practice and 

applicable New Zealand Accounting Standards. 

In accordance with our Trust deed these accounts have been audited by an independent auditor, 

Crowe Horwath.   A copy of the auditor’s report is included in the accounts. 

I do not propose to discuss every balance in the accounts, but instead highlight the following key 

financial results: 

Statement of Financial Performance first (P&L) located at page 6. Some key points: 

• Donations by the contributions made through the $1 ticket donation remain strong, 

reflecting good community support for the Vic  

• This year we didn’t seek as much third party donations, the lower donations amounts 

reflecting our belief at the time that The Vic needed to bed in the changes and ensure the 

operations of the theatre were running smoothly 

• The Trusts operating expenses are largely in line with previous years, apart from the 

‘General expenses category’, where we wrote down a long standing capital accrual 

• The trust had a small loss for the year of $1,574 

 

 



Turning to the Trusts Statement of Financial Position (Balance Sheet) on page 5 

• The Trust net asset position as at 31 October 2015 was $416,401 

 

• This comprised current assets of $98,046, made up of bank funds, cash and sundry debtors.   

 

• Current liabilities of $7,715 comprise creditors and accruals and a provision for income 

received at the balance date which had not been then expended. 

 

• The book value of fixed assets was $322,070  

 

Conclusion 

In conclusion, as Treasurer I am pleased to say that the Victoria Theatre Trust is in sound financial 

position, and in partnership with the operator of The Vic, particularly Philipp Jaser, can continue to 

operate and enhance this wonderful community asset. 
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Chairpersons’ Report 

for the  

AGM and Building Owner 

Victoria Theatre Trust 

21 September 2016 
 

 

This year has seen a continuation of solid growth in building use with patronage up 25% on last 

year.  This has assisted the Trust to commit areas for upgrade before this summer and to further 

progress restoration planning details.  

 

Last year we reported that at that time since the Trust took over the building over $700,000 had 

been put back into it and on top of this is the positive affect it has had on surrounding businesses 

and Devonport.  Highlights of financial commitments this year were the expenditure of over 

$30,000 to address a maintenance issue and the commitment of $34,000 as the first stage of a 

seating upgrade and $30,000 to reconfigure the Lounge bar to increase space for Events Use. 

We also repainted the theatre’s front façade in early 2016 at a cost of $17,000 and this significantly 

improved the exterior look of the building. 

 

The decision last year to integrate the Lounge bar space with the theatre has proven to be 

successful.  It has encouraged further community and performing arts events. These previously 

were constrained with less lobby space and less direct catering access.   

 

This year we have seen continued steady bookings of live performances at the Vic and we now have 

an average of almost 2 live acts a month. Over the past year these have included performances by 

Nathan Haines, Georgia Duder-Woods, the Jews Brothers, a local Ukelele Band and the NZ Navy 

Band.  

There’s been a huge variety of performances at the Vic, from a theatre production of Pride and 

Prejudice, Moon Poetry nights and live tribute acts to Cat Stevens and Fleetwood Mac. 

As well our weekly Open Mic Nights have become Friday Night Live at the Lounge and this 

provides a welcome and free platform for emerging new performers. 

 

In 2015 we began an initiative to encourage new live performance by offering free nights for 

music/theatre/dance acts. This resulted in a play reading of Money Matters by Devonport writer 

Gilly Burnett; The Big Night In with young local musician Molly Rollinson and The Chromatics 

with a night of live music and slam poetry with the proceeds going to Canteen; and Southern String 

Alliance with five folk music bands from around Auckland. 
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The Trust’s long-term vision is to restore the building to a high standard and the planning for this is 

continuing. In the interim the Trust has to attend to maintenance and refurbishment issues to ensure 

the building remains comfortable and safe for its audiences and performers. 

 

We began a fund-raising campaign to replace our cinema seats and have raised $22,000 so far this 

year. 

The additional 40 new seats to the Victoria Cinema/Theatre and the Lounge bar re-configuration 

will be undertaken in November.  The new seats are wider and deeper with more leg room for 

patron comfort. Seats being replaced are being relocated to both maintain the overall seat numbers 

in the Victoria and to add to the Albert Cinema capacity upstairs.   

We wish to thank Foundation North for supporting this initiative with a $20,000 grant. 

 

The Lounge Bar reconfiguration will reduce the (oversized) back of bar space whilst maintaining 

the on site Gelato manufacturing and kitchen.  In addition to increased patron circulation space for 

major events this will be the enabling works for a dual use space allowing a small cinema together 

with café and musical event configurations. 

 

The Trust has had a steady and increased flow of income from the dollar ticket donation system 

which works well with the Theatre Manager’s Contract.  As the treasurer’s report shows the Trust is 

in a sound financial position and the accounts have been audited. 

 

We would like to thank Pub Charities and for their continued support of the Trust with a grant that 

enabled us to improve our external lighting with floodlights to the façade. 

 

A cornerstone to the continued success of ‘The Vic’ is the Theatre General Manager & Programme 

Director, Philipp Jaser. He employs six full or part-time staff plus 11 casual employees to manage 

the operations and plan the events.  He now has a plentiful selection of films to meet community 

interests.  Events for both performing arts and private hires are intensive for organisation and 

management.   

Philipp has a strong focus on children and family events and children’s private parties and school 

holiday film-making courses are increasingly popular.  The Vic provides a strong community 

service for fund-raising and is regularly hired by schools and community groups for film preview 

fund-raisers. Highlights over the past year have been the Show Me Shorts Film Festival, cast and 

crew screenings and premiere screenings for a number of New Zealand film makers, and increased 

support and patronage for live performances by established and emerging artists. 

Philipp enjoys a good relationship with patrons, community organisations and the Victoria Theatre 

Trust which he says are important factors in the success of the Vic as a community venue and 

creative hub.  

 

We want to thank our fellow trustees for their work and support over the last year. Hamish Grotrian 

has further developed our brief for restoration planning and Mark Pearce is addressing our strategic 

plan. David Downs has continued doing great work as treasurer. Jim Mason continues as a 

longstanding Trustee. We especially want to thank our departing trustee, Gillian Werry for her 

contribution over the past year. We have a new trustee Janet Mazenier, a former corporate strategic 

planner turned artist, who will focus on art activities and fund-raising. Mark Sigglekow and Margot 

McRae have been elected as co chairs and David Downs as treasurer/secretary. 
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This is a good time to thank all those in the community who have helped us on the way. We believe 

the re-emergence of the Victoria Theatre is a reflection of Devonport’s strong community values 

 

Mark Sigglekow 

Co-Chairperson 

 

Margot McRae 

Co-Chairperson 

 

21 September 2016 
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